
TOWN OF WESTON, CT

Facilities Optimization Committee
DRAFT Minutes
Dec 22, 2021 07:00 PM
Via Zoom




The meeting was called to order by Chairman Bertasi at 7 :00 PM

Attendance: Rick Bertasi, Rone Baldwin, Steve Ezzes, Denise Harvey, Gayle Weinstein, Ken Edgar, Richard Wolf, Lisa Wolak, Tecton Architects (Jeff Wyszynski, Antonia Ciaverella), members of the public

Approval of minutes: Ms. Harvey made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 7th meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. Ezzes. The motion carried.

Discussion regarding the school and town facilities project: Mr. Wyszynski reviewed the framework we will use for the comprehensive summary of details. Included in the template are multi-year and run costs which will be provided for each potential option. The categories are divided into into school buildings and town buildings. Subcategories  include operating costs, facilities conditions and debt service. 

Mr. Baldwin questioned the need to include the operating costs in this analysis. Mr. Cross has created an analysis of the school operating costs that was reviewed by a subcommittee consisting of Mr. Baldwin, Mr. Ezzes and Ms. Weinstein. The consensus was to table this until Mr. Cross could present at our next meeting.

The Facilities Conditions repair/replace will serve as the basis of what we need to do to get our buildings in a state of good repair. We will  escalate the Silver Petrucelli numbers, as they are 5 years old.

Mr. Baldwin questioned why debt service is in the analysis. Mr. Bertasi replied that if we are trying to get to the total cost to the town, we need to see when the current debt service falls off. Also included is any incremental financing needed. 

On the town side, Mr. Bertasi asked if we need to include all town buildings. Ms. Weinstein said that even though the buildings are not included in the FOC work, she believes it’s important to get a total picture of the town’s facilities.  Mr. Baldwin asked how the facilities conditions will be included, as there hasn’t been a recent study. Mr. Bertasi said that it is important to identify gaps in our knowledge so that they could be addressed.
Mr. Baldwin asked if the base case will include assume any of the programmatic upgrades. Mr. Bertasi said that the base case will only include what has to be done, such as repair, maintenance and safety issues. Other items will be up to the BoE. Mr. Bertasi said that each scenario and option will have a qualitative and quantitative component, as well as an investment profile. 

Mr. Baldwin asked how we will include the BOE 10 year facilities plan into this model. Mr. Wyszynski will work with the District to prioritize this work to include in our long term model. Mr. Wyszynski said we also need to be mindful of  State reimbursement rates. The amount will decrease if we elect to do repair/replace over time, as opposed to packaging as a project to the State. The net cost to the Town will be included in this analysis.

Mr. Baldwin said we need to make sure we communicate square footage numbers. For example, the Middle School is almost twice as big as Hurlbutt, and the allowable square footage for middle schoolers is larger than for elementary school children. Mr. Ezzes wants to understand why square footage is a metric we need to be concerned about. He believes utilization is what is important, rather than square footage as a raw number. Mr. Bertasi said the square footage is an indicator of the efficiency of the building but there is a substantial cost to retrofit that will not result in a payback. 

Communications: 2 faculty workshops (k-2 and 5-8) are scheduled for January.The second community conversation will take place virtually on Wednesday, March 2.  School building walk throughs are scheduled on January 29 from 8-11:45 AM. A snow date is TBD.

A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Ezzes at 7:55 PM. The motion was seconded by Mr. Baldwin. 




